

building communities together

Tel: 250 392 3351 TF: 1 800 665 1636 Fax: 250 392 2812 Suite D, 180 North Third Avenue Williams Lake, BC V2G 2A4 www.cariboord.bc.ca

Your Reference:

Our Reference:

Hospital

March 9, 2022

VIA EMAIL: Sylvia.Weir@interiorhealth.ca

Sylvia Weir, Chief Financial Officer Interior Health Authority 505 Doyle Road Kelowna BC V1Y 6V8

Dear Sylvia Weir:

Thank you for your letter of December 22, 2021, presenting the Capital Funding Requests for the 2022/23 fiscal year.

The Cariboo Chilcotin Regional Hospital District (CCRHD) first considered the request on February 4th and then reconsidered a particular request on February 25th.

The Board was pleased to support the vast majority of the requests and has directed staff to prepare the appropriate measures in our financial planning.

However, the Board did not support the request for funding for the long-term care bus for Deni House. While the Board recognizes the importance of this project and encourages Interior Health to continue to look at this important support for Deni House, it feels that it is not appropriate for the CCRHD to fund vehicles.

We look forward to continuing our positive working relationship with Interior Health in service of our community.

Sincerely,

Chair Bob Simpson

cc: City of Williams Lake